
 

 

 

 

Victory for PSA members at DOJCD in Mpumalanga 
 

Parking permits restored 

The PSA is pleased to announce a successful resolution for members at the Mpumalanga Regional 

Offices of the Department of Justice and Constitutional Development in Nelspruit. This victory addresses 

a critical concern raised by members regarding the withdrawal of parking permits. 

 

In May 2024, the employer and the landlord revoked the parking permits that had previously allowed 

employees safe and secure parking at the regional offices. This decision forced employees to pay for 

daily parking expenses, whilst still facing monthly deductions from their salaries for parking facilities they 

could no longer use. A total of 37 affected members, with the assistance of the PSA Provincial 

Chairperson, lodged a collective grievance through the PSA Provincial Office. The grievance was formally 

submitted to the employer, highlighting the unfair situation, and requesting the reinstatement of parking 

privileges. 

 

The PSA is pleased that members with private transport have been reissued with parking permits, 

ensuring access to safe parking without additional daily expenses. Members have expressed satisfaction 

with the outcome and the support received from the PSA. 

 

Employees interested in joining the PSA are requested to contact the following PSA employees for 

assistance: Sylvia.Watkins@psa.co.za / 082 880 8941 or Thandiwe.Mziyako@psa.co.za / 060 962 8512. 
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